מדינת ישראל משרד החינוד

סוג הבחינה: א. בגרות לבתי ספר על־יסודיים

ב. בגרות לנבחני משנה

ג בגרות לנבחנים אקסטרניים

מועד הבחינה: תשסייו, מועד ב

מספר השאלון: 016106, 405

אנגלית

שאלון הי

(MODULE E)

גרסה אי

הוראות לנבחן

- א. משך הבחינה: שעה ורבע
- ב. מבנה השאלון ומפתח ההערכה: בשאלון זה שני פרקים.

פרק ראשון – הבנת הנקרא – 70 נקודות

פרק שני – הבנת הנשמע – <u>30 נקודות</u>

סהייכ – 100 נקודות

ג. <u>חומר עזר מותר בשימוש:</u> מילון אוקספורד אנגלי-אנגלי-עברי

או: قاموس " هاراب " إنجليزي — إنجليزي — عربي (מילון הראפס אנגלי-אנגלי-ערבי)

נבחן ייעולה חדשיי רשאי להשתמש <u>גם</u> במילון דו־לשוני: אנגלי-שפת־אמו / שפת־אמו-אנגלי.

השימוש במילון אחר טעון אישור הפיקוח על הוראת האנגלית.

ד. הוראות מיוחדות:

- עליך לכתוב את כל תשובותיך בגוף השאלון (במקומות המיועדים לכך).
- כתוב את כל תשובותיך ב<u>אנגלית</u> ו<u>בעט בלבד. אסור</u> להשתמש בטיפקס.
 - .מום הבחינה החזר את השאלון למשגיח.

<u>הערה</u>: גם נבחני משנה ונבחנים אקסטרניים <u>חייבים</u> להיבחן בפרק הבנת הנשמע.

ההנחיות בשאלון זה מנוסחות בלשון זכר ומכוונות לנבחנות ולנבחנים כאחד.

בהצלחה!

PART I: ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM WRITTEN TEXTS (70 points)

Read the article below and then answer questions 1-8.

A PET BUSINESS

Henry Bennett has two great loves: pets and business. For years he has been combining them, making pet-sitting his career. Recently Bennett posted a detailed manual on the Internet to help highly motivated pet-sitters like himself get started.

The traditional view of pet-sitting is that it requires little more than a rapport with animals and maybe a good pair of legs. "Not so," says Bennett, 31, who's been doing it since he was 12. "It can be a real profession. But some business know-how is crucial." A typical piece of advice on his website thus reads, "Prepare handouts for veterinary clinics and pet shops. Place advertisements in local newspapers. Leave business cards at travel agencies for pet owners going on vacation."

Bennett is not alone in this serious approach. The National Pet-sitters League (NPL), for example, has a website where pet owners and pet-sitters can find each other, and a lot more besides. Here you can learn, for instance, what services other pet-sitters are offering and how much they're charging. Or you can take a quiz to determine which "clients" would suit you best (cats? dogs? parrots?), and get practical advice on subjects such as securing your yard or cleaning carpets.

Bennett isn't overly impressed with the NPL website. "It's fine for a kid who's after pocket-money," he says, "but my site is where you go if you want to grow." Many people seem to agree. Since it was posted four months ago, his online manual has been viewed some 300,000 times. "This business has been very good to me," says Bennett. "So I can afford to share my expertise free of charge."

Despite his emphasis on the financial aspects of pet-sitting, Bennett insists that it offers much more than a steady income. "It's one of the few family-friendly businesses left," he says. "So if you're an animal lover and would like a flexible work schedule, this may be just the career you're looking for."

(Adapted from http://www.10000articles.com/go/en/article--title--How-to-Start-a-Pet-Sitting-Business--ResourceID--26443--category--food-and-drink--page.html)

<u>OUESTIONS</u> (7	70 points)
---------------------	------------

Answer questions 1-8 in English, according to the article. In questions 5 and 7, circle the number of the correct answer. In the other questions, follow the instructions.

1.	What does t	he writer explain about Bennett in lines 1-3? Give Ol	VE answer.
1.		THE SENTENCE.	
	He explains	why Bennett	(8 points)
2.	COMPLETE	THE SENTENCE	
	The advice	quoted in lines 7-9 focuses on different ways to	
			(8 points)
2	COLON ETTE		
3.		THE SENTENCE.	
	From lines	10-15 we learn what	(7 points)
			(· I · · · · · ·
4.	What can w	e understand from the article about the two websites?	
	PUT A √ B	Y THE TWO CORRECT ANSWERS.	
	i)	How the writer heard about them.	
	ii)	When they were created.	
	iii)	How they are similar.	
	iv)	What they look like.	
	v)	Who they can help.	•
	vi)	Which one has more members.	
	,		$(2\times8=16 \text{ points})$

as a career.

5.	wna	it is Bennett's criticism of the NPL website? (lines 16-20)	
	(i)	Its appearance is not impressive enough.	
٠	(ii)	It doesn't give pet owners enough information.	
4	(iii)	It doesn't relate to pet-sitting as a career.	
4	(iv)	Its services are not free of charge.	-
			(8 points)
6.	In lir	ne 20, Bennett mentions his "expertise". Why does he consider him	self an
	expe	rt? Give ONE answer according to the article.	
	ANS	WER:	
٠			(8 points)
7.	The	number 300,000 (line 19) is given in order to show that $(-)$.	
	(i)	many kids want to earn money	
	(ii)	business has been good to Bennett	
	(iii)	people like services that are free of charge	
	(iv)	Bennett's approach to pet-sitting is popular	
			(7 points)
8.	COM	IPLETE THE SENTENCE.	
	In lin	nes 21-24, Bennett presents some	f pet-sitting

(8 points)

<u>אנגלית, תשסייז, **מועד ב**, מסי 016106, 405, גרסה אי</u>

Note: The exam continues on page 6.

PART II: ACCESS TO INFORMATION FROM SPOKEN TEXTS (30 points)

Answer questions **9-14** according to the broadcast. In questions 9, 10, 12 and 14, circle the number of the correct answer. In the other questions, follow the instructions. (5 points for each correct answer.)

"Wilfing" - What was I Looking For

9.	At th	e beginning of the interview, Carla Jones presents the (-) of wilfing
	(i)	purpose
	(ii)	history
	(iii)	advantages

- 10. Why do many people begin to wilf when surfing on the Internet?
 - (i) Because they don't have a specific purpose when they start surfing.
 - (ii) Because they can't find what they are looking for.
 - (iii) Because various websites catch their attention.
 - (iv) Because their memory is not very good.

(iv)

definition

11.	Give ONE example of the kinds of website that are popular among wilfers
	ANSWER:

- 12. What did the YouGov survey find regarding wilfing?
 - (i) Wilfing has recently increased by 30%.
 - (ii) There are more women wilfers than men.
 - (iii) The habit of wilfing is affected by age.
 - (iv) Most people try to stop wilfing.

13. Give ONE disadvantage of wilfing.

COMPLETE THE SENTENCE.

Wilfing can have a negative effect on your

- 14. What does Carla Jones explain at the end of the interview?
 - (i) Why wilfers cannot break the habit.
 - (ii) How people can stop wilfing.
 - (iii) Where wilfers can get psychological help.
 - (iv) How much time people should spend wilfing.

בהצלחה!

זכות היוצרים שמורה למדינת ישראל אין להעתיק או לפרסם אלא ברשות משרד התינוך